Affiliated Tribes of Northwest Indians
Meeting in Convention at Ilani Hotel and Casino
TANF Committee Report
Meetings September 30 and October 1, 2024

Distinguished newly elected members of the Executive Committee, honorable long -standing members, respected elected delegates from our tribes from 7 States who remain in session through this final day, the TANF committee is proud to gather with you at this convention.
We do not have a resolution for your consideration and therefore take very  little of your time to make this brief report. Our entire two day agenda was devoted to interviews with our ATNI TANF programs. The federal government is conducting its first study on tribal TANFs through contracted consulting firms. The first phase is winding up with oral narrative interviews with selected Tribes. This study is conducted for the Administration on Children and Families that oversees both State and Tribal TANFS. Congress will also see this study.
My two Co-Chairs are Carey Reyes, Colville, director of the Colville TANF program and Mary Papp, Quinault who is Director of Quinault TANF and very busy at this time. Carey has been very helpful to me in our monitoring of our Tribal TANFs and was present in our meeting. Another faithful person is Connie Guillery, Director of Nez Perce TANF of Idaho. Connie has been appointed as advisor for phase II of this federal study and I served as Advisor in Phase I and also reappointed for phase II which will run through 2026. I have also been reappointed by the National Congress of American Indians as Co-Chair of the NCAI Tribal TANF Task Force. I am completing 20 years as chair of ATNI TANF.
Because of last minute conflict, our interviewer was unable to  attend our meetings. Instead, we will be preparing statements that respond to the general questions being asked in this phase I of the study. I was very disappointed in the lack of response by ATNI TANFS to our meetings and especially in participating in this study. We continue to encourage, as supported by ATNI Resolution, that tribal councils and chairs require their TANF administrators and staff to attend TANF committee meetings. To accommodate this, we meet only two times a year.
We were pleasantly surprised by the attendance of 6 officials of the Washington DSHS TANF related programs.  I’m sure they were drawn by the announced federal interviews. We had an excellent exchange with the officials and had to admit we did not know of their positions in the State. They are looking to Tribal TANFs to learn how to better serve their clients and how we have managed, by tribal council TANF policy to effectively serve our people in our rural environments that often provide no employment opportunities.
One of the interesting exchanges was between our directors and the economic development person – in the manner in which a TANF client can save money for self- improvement.  A client can put up to $2,500 in a savings account dedicated to this program. It has to be independent money from a work source or possibly money from a tribe but not from TANF family grants. When the fund reaches $2,500 then, for example, Colville TANF will match that money by three times. That’s $10,000. The money has to be used for a down payment on a house, for self-improvement education or to start a small business or as may be allowed by the tribal TANF program. Many other such discussions took place.
ATNI TANF is grateful to the Affiliated Tribes of NW Indians for it’s long support and having championed our resolutions at NCAI and the federal government, and states as part of our annual funding comes from states.

Respectfully submitted, 

Jim Thomas, Chair
Carey Reyes, Co-Chair


